Inspired by God's word, we are a community of Christians who,

through meaningful prayer and sacramental life, seek to love one another as Christ loves us and to fulfill this love through acceptance of and service to all people.



MASS SCHEDULE FOR JANUARY

Monday, Wednesday, Friday: 7:15 a.m. Tuesday. Thursday: 9:00 a.m. Saturday: 9:00 a.m., 5:30 p.m.

Sunday: 7:30, 9:00, 10:30 a.m., 12:00 p.m., 6:00 p.m.

OUR COMMUNITY IS SERVED BY:

Reverend Daniel F. Swift, Pastor father_dan@smlparish.org Reverend Carlos A. Florez, Parochial Vicar cflorez@smlparish.org Deacon Ken Motylinski Deacon Timothy R. Collins

Ms. Susan B. Kraemer, Business Administrator Mrs. Christine Brandt, Pastoral Associate

Mrs. Jean E. Hoover, School Principal

Mrs. MaryPat Scordato, Director of Religious Education Sister Regina McCalla, SSJ, Liturgy/Music Coordinator

Mrs. Linda Xerri, Parish Youth Minister

Ms. Georgiana Francisco, Minister of Evangelization and

Marketing

Mr. William P. Kiernan and Mr. Michael Maher, Parish Trustees

OFFICE HOURS:

Monday - Friday: 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.

ST. MARY THE LAKES ONLINE:

Web Site Address: http://www.smlparish.org Email address: email@smlparish.org Facebook: www.facebook.com/smlparish School website: http://www.smlschool.org Knights of Columbus: http://www.Medfordknights.org

LOCATION, TELEPHONE NUMBERS:

Parish Offices	40 Jackson Road	654-8208
Parish Health Ministry	Ext. 610	654-8208
St. Mary of the Lakes School	196 Route 70	654-2546
Religious Ed. Office	196 Route 70	654-2546
Parish Youth Minister, Ext.311	196 Route 70	654-2546
St. Vincent de Paul	Jones Road	953-0021

PARISH REGISTRATION: ALL ARE WELCOME!

"God is rich in mercy, because of His boundless love for us." Ephesians 2:4 tells us God's love knows no boundaries and neither does St. Mary of the Lakes. New parishioners, regardless of where they live, are welcome and encouraged to register at our parish. Registration forms are available at the doors of the church, in the parish office, and on our website at smlparish.org (click on contact us/registration).

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: Confessions are heard Friday mornings after the 9:00 a.m. Mass and Saturdays from 4:30 to 5:00 p.m. You may also call the parish office to make an appointment for a different time.

SACRAMENT OF THE SICK: Please call the parish office anytime or speak to one of the priests after Mass.

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM: Baptisms are celebrated on the second and fourth Sundays of the month. Parents must attend a Baptism Preparation Session prior to their child's Baptism. Sponsors also are encouraged to attend. Please call the parish office at (609) 654-8208, Ext. 110 as early as possible to make the necessary arrangements.

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY: Congratulations to our engaged couples. Please call (609) 654-8208, Ext. 117, to make arrangements for your wedding. We suggest you call at least a year in advance.

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS (RCIA): If you or someone you know is considering becoming a Catholic Christian or if you were baptized Catholic, but never received the Eucharist and/or Confirmation, please call (609) 654-8208, Ext.113. There are no tests to pass or fail. There is only faith to give and share.

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION: Every Thursday after 9:00 a.m. Mass, concluding with Benediction at 7:00 p.m.

MINISTERIAL VISITS: The sacraments are available to anyone confined to home or institution. Please contact the rectory if you know anyone who is unable to get to church.

Mass Intentions

Sunday January 10

7:30 a.m. Dolores Vitt - Her Family

9:00 a.m. Patricia Conner – The Mifka Family 10:30 a.m. Donald Ferry, Sr. – Walt & Sandy Freas

Michael Coyle - The Swift-Papp Family

12:00 p.m. Helen Rusak - The Xerri Family

6:00 p.m. For Our Parishioners

Monday January 11

7:15 a.m. Reynaldo De La Cruz - Jim & Cecilia Miller

Lynne Ghenov - Her Family

Tuesday January 12

9:00 a.m. Sam Barbagiovanni – John & Elaine Barbagiovanni

Mary Zilinsky - Norma Bush

Wednesday January 13

7:15 a.m. Jane Chamberlin – Eph & Joan Block

Joel Noel Schmidt, Jr. - Jeff & Heidi Sims

Thursday January 14

9:00 a.m. Aaron Yang - Somerdale Friends

Maureen Senese - The Jankowski Family

Friday January 15 in School Auditorium

7:15 a.m. Kenneth Motylinski, Sr. – Joanne Carforo, Tyger Enderlin

Cathryn Assetta - The Schneider Family

Saturday January 16

9:00 a.m. Jim Beckett – Donna & John Hartigan

5:30 p.m. Angela Mattea - Harriet & Joe Ricchini

Sunday January 17

7:30 a.m. For Our Parishioners

9:00 a.m. Donald Ferry, Sr. - The Mifka Family

10:30 a.m. Anna J. Tedesco - Kathy Doyle

Julia Young - PREP Staff

12:00 p.m. Barbara Hitchens – John & Elaine Barbagiovanni

6:00 p.m. Benjamin Cavileer – The Karbasian Family

Stewardship

December 27, 2015 first collection: \$ 22,138

Last Year's collection: \$20,769

January 3, 2016 first collection: \$ 37,916

Last Year's collection: \$ 21,974

Baptisms

Baptisms are held on the second and fourth Sunday of each month at 1:30 p.m. Please call the parish office at 609-654-8208, Ext. 110 to schedule your child's baptism and to arrange to attend our Baptism Preparation Workshop. The next workshop will be Saturday, February 20, 2016 at 10:00 a.m. in the Emmaus Center.

Please pray for the souls of

Kathy Urich, Kevin John Parisi, Claire Carberry, Patrick King and Ryan Lazovitz

and keep their families in your prayers.

Please Pray for the Sick

Due to space limitations, prayer requests over a year old will be placed in a category called *Long Term Prayer Requests*. These names will not be individually published, but they will be prayed for every day at Mass.

Long Term Prayer Requests, as well as the following: Jennifer Kenderdine, Rose Mary Cervenka, Frank Parker, Florence DeRenzis, Jeffrey Edwards, Kathryn Illo, Anne Flinn, Norman Rebel, Pam Poling, Bruce Bunning, Juanita Worthy, Joseph Rowan, Bob Sherlock, Michael Delissio, Morgan Kelly, Kristin Hurley, Barbara Dunn, Camille Smith, Stephen Schmitt, Manuel Pernas, Joseph Mulhern, Louise Billich, Ron Lyczak, Kimberly Shifflett, Paula Askin, Kayley Berezney, Ron Sabo, Maureen Layman, Alyson Long, Margaret Lane, Elizabeth Murpy, Vincent Lania, John Orio, Dick Uth, Alex Roggio, Sally DiBella, Maggie Lacovara, Brooke Conklin, Michael Josephs, Maryann Labow, Marion Zetts, James Zuratt, Riley Gardner, Andrew Lee, Joseph Mooney, Nicholas J. Neary, Catherine Walsh, Leslie Brown, Martin Calpin, Joanne Marinelli, Alexander Jennings, Colleen Patton DeSantis, William Heslin, Carol Santos, Marquerite Fenimore, AJ Russo, Robert Rogers, John Stetomick, James Richards



GM3 David Lewis, USN, LTJG Kevin Hickey, Ensign Sean Hickey, Lt. William G. Hock, USAF; Private John R. Anderson, USA; C2C Kyle Brandt, USAF; Captain Matthew Sturgis, USA; Spc. Nicholas Graham; 2nd Lt. Erin Rademaker, USA; 1st LT Katherine Collins, USA; Ensign Jeremy Griffin, USN; Pvt. Nicholas Lawrence, USA;

Thank you for your service to our country.



Open House

Sunday, January 31, 2016 12:15 Mass in school auditorium, Open House from 1:15 p.m. - 3:00 p.m. New family information sessions, tours

Preschool Options

We offer three, four, five day-a-week mornings or full-day options for preschool.

Before/After Care available.

For information, visit

www.smlschool.org or call 609-654-2546

Catholic Schools Week: January 31- February 6

Receiving Low Gluten Host

If you have Celiac disease and would prefer to receive a low gluten host, please go to the railing by the Tabernacle at the end of Holy Communion and identify yourself. The priest, deacon or Eucharistic minister of Holy Communion will give you a consecrated low gluten host at that time.

Contemporary Music Group

The Contemporary Music Group, *Redemption*, will sing at three 6:00 p.m. Masses each month, beginning today, January 10th, and again on January 17th and 24th. If you'd like to sing with the group, call Sister Regina, 609-654-8208, Ext. 119.

January Daily Mass Schedule

Father Dan will be on vacation the first half of January and Father Carlos will take his vacation the second half of the month, so the January daily Mass schedule will be Monday, Wednesday, and Friday at 7:15 a.m. and Tuesday, Thursday, and Saturday at 9:00 a.m.

Thanks, Kudos to Children, Parents for Special Christmas Eve Children's Mass



The Children's Mass on Christmas Eve is always filled to capacity (and beyond), but this year, parishioners who managed to get inside church something magical. Under the creative and watchful direction Father Dan. children from the parish and St.

Mary of the Lakes school recreated the story of Christmas, from the angel appearing to Mary to the throng of heavenly hosts leading shepherds and the Magi to the manger. Congratulations to the children for remembering their cues and performing beautifully throughout. Thanks also to parents who

were instrumental in creating the tableaux as they unfolded to the telling of the story by Father Dan. Next year, perhaps there will be 100 angels at Mass singing, Glory to God in the Highest and on



Earth Peace to Men of Good Will!

For Those Who Attend Sunday Mass at Noon

On January 31st, in honor of Catholic Schools Week, there will be a 12:15 p.m. Mass in the *School Auditorium* in place of the Noon Mass in the church. Please make a note of it.

Thank You Church Decorators!

Father Dan and Pastoral Associate Christine Brandt wish to thank the following parishioners who helped to decorate our parish for Christmas:

Mariann Bouchard
Pat and Tom Cusack
Lily Denn
Maisy Denn
Pat DiMona
Tess DiMona
Tom DiMona
Georgiana Francisco
Gianna Giegerich
Gina Giegerich
Amanda McNally
Brianna McNally
Karla Pflaume



To the Parents of Our Young Children, May We Suggest...

Relax! God put the wiggle in children; don't feel you have to suppress it in His house. You and your children are always welcome!

You can help your children appreciate Mass more by sitting near the front, singing and praying with the congregation, and quietly explaining what is happening when they ask.

If you feel you have to leave Mass with your child, take him or her to our baptistery for a break, but please come back. As Jesus said, "Let the children come to me."

Need more of a break? There is child care in the Emmaus Center during the 9:00 a.m. and 10:45 a.m. Masses.

To Other Members of Our Parish

The presence of children is a gift to the church and a reminder that our parish is growing. Please welcome them children and give a smile of encouragement to their parents. If you see a parent struggling, please offer to help them.

Theology on Tap for Teens: Y.E.S. Meeting Features Phillies Pitcher Greg Burke, Wife Megan



Y.E.S. high school teens are inviting all eighth graders and their parents for an exciting evening meeting that will feature recently-signed Phillies Pitcher Greg

Burke. Greg and wife Megan will share their journey of faith as Catholics and as members of our parish. The meeting will be in the Emmaus Center tonight at 7:00 p.m., January 10th. RSVP to lxerri@smlparish.org so there will be enough Root Beer Floats for all!

Big Thanks to Parishioner Dan Love, Radwell International

We would like to take this opportunity to thank parishioner Dan Love and Radwell International for their generous donation of nine cartons of toys collected by Radwell employees. The toys were distributed by our S.M.A.R.T. Ministry at its Trenton Soup Kitchen meal on December 19th. Santa was really busy that day as families and children squealed with delight when he magically pulled out the very toy for which they had asked--thanks to the generosity of Radwell and its employees!

Don a Rose in Your Lapel to Support Right to Life Fund

The Knights of Columbus will be handing out lapel roses after all Masses on January 16 and 17. Your donation in any amount supports our Right to Life fund. Thank you in advance for your generosity.

Daughters of St. Therese

A brand new start, a fresh clean page, and a newly restored heart and intention made joyful by God's gift of a Savior to us all: join us in prayer as we ask our Father God, full of mercy and love for each of us, to hear our words of thanks and petitions in faith. The Daughters of St. Therese will meet on Monday, January 18th at 6:45 p.m. in the church. Girls and women are welcome and encouraged to join us!

St. Mary of the Lakes, St. Joan of Arc Join in Eucharistic Adoration January 22nd

Our parishes will come together at St. Joan of Arc on Friday, January 22nd for a special day of Eucharistic Adoration to pray for the needs of the most vulnerable among us, for an end to all threats to human life, and for healing of all who are suffering due to abortion. Please join us for:

- Exposition Noon
- Rosary 2:00 p.m.
- Chaplet of Divine Mercy 3:00 p.m.
- Benediction 7:00 p.m.

Super Bowl Sunday Hoagie Pre-Sale January 30, 31

Get your order ready for Super Bowl game-day



hoagies from our Y.E.S. teens! Pre-orders will be taken after all Masses January 30th January 31st at the Jackson Road Parking and Lot entrances. Hoagies will be available for pick-up in the Emmaus Center on February Super Bowl Sunday beginning at 9:00

Proceeds help defray costs of the annual "Build" trip for Habitat for Humanity. Contact lxerri@smlparish.org for more information.

Environmental Awareness Committee: Recycled Shoes Can Help our Ministries

Did you know you can recycle your gently used shoes through ShoeBox Recycling (SoleMate)? They will be to those in need in countries that have requested them and are used to create jobs and keep materials out of landfills. Drop off good/used shoes at Vaughan Hall in Medford Lakes. Proceeds benefit St. Mary of the Lakes ministries. For more information, visit http://www.shoeboxrecycling.com. For more on the Environmental Awareness Committee, call (609) 668-1673 or visit www.smlparish.org.



News



On Monday, January 11th and Tuesday, January 12th the Drama Club will hold auditions for *Bye Bye Birdie*, the musical comedy send-up of Elvis

Presley's departure for the military. *Birdie* made its Broadway debut in 1960 and has proven to be one of the best in family entertainment ever since.

Don't Forget to Clip Those Box-Tops and Labels!

Look for the Labels for Education and Earn Cash for Our School icons on products you use every day, grab scissors, clip and place them in the boxes located at the parking lot and Jackson Road church entrances or bring to the parish office. Each label brings up to \$.10 for our school.

School Holiday: Martin Luther King Day

Monday, January 18th, is a school holiday in celebration of Martin Luther King Day.

Wedding Facilitators Wanted

We are in need of Wedding Facilitators who can assist the priest or deacon in the back of the church so that rehearsals and weddings flow smoothly from start to finish.

There will be a weddings-scheduling meeting this coming Thursday, January 14th at 7:00 p.m. in the parish office conference room. If you are age 19 or older and interested in being a part of this ministry, please plan to attend this meeting. Remember to bring your 2016 calendars with you. For questions or more information, contact Michelle Motylinski, giant_pinstripes@comcast.net/ (609) 268-9764 or Rosemarie Lyczak (609) 654-0272.

Parishioners Can Donate Altar Flowers, Make Prayer Requests

Beginning April 3rd, the Sunday after Easter, parishioners have the opportunity to donate \$130 for flowers on the altar to honor a loved one or to make a special prayer request. If you would like to adorn the altar after Easter, please contact the parish office at (609) 654-8208, Ext.110.

Respect Life Ministry News

Today, January 10th, in celebration of Community Sunday, the Respect Life Ministry will offer information about quality of life issues and have a sign-up sheet for those who wish to join the March for Life in Washington, D.C. on January 22nd.

The Ministry is also needs support for 1st Way of Burlington County in need of diapers (all sizes), baby wipes, baby bottles and formula which will be collected beginning Community Sunday until the Sunday after the Respect Life March.

The Ministry meets the first Wednesday of each month, September through May at 7:00 p.m. in the parish conference room. Volunteers are needed to pray for or "adopt" an unborn baby with the following prayer: Jesus, Mary and Joseph, I love you very much. I beg you to spare the life of the unborn child who I have spiritually adopted who is in danger of abortion. Amen.

Pregnancy Resources in the area:

Options for Women: 856-795-0166, info@optionsnj.org

1st Way of Burlington County
1-800-848-5683
Good Counsel Homes (NJ/NY)
1-800-732-8331

Helpers of God's Precious Infants (856) 207-6037

Help after an Abortion

Rachel's Vineyard, 24/7, 1-877-467-3463, www.rachelsvineyard.org
National Helpline for Abortion Recovery
1-866-482-LIFE (5433), 24/7, www.nationalhelpline.org
Diocese of Trenton Project Rachel
(609) 406-7435
National Office of Post Abortion
Reconciliation and Healing: 1-800-5-WE CARE

Calling All Prayer Shawl Makers (And Those Who May Want to Join)

The next Prayer Shawl Ministry meeting is on Tuesday, January 12th at 10:30 a.m. in the Emmaus Center. Join us in sharing ideas and discussing our ministry over coffee and light refreshments. Consider becoming part of our ministry by knitting or crocheting a shawl while praying in the privacy of your own home. Thank you also for any yarn donations you can provide. Contact: Rosemary Peters, (856) 574-4098.

Parish Health Ministry: Tips for Preventing Birth Defects



January is National Birth
Defects Prevention
Month. Not all birth
defects can be
prevented. But a woman
can increase her own
chance of having a

healthy baby. Many birth defects happen very early in pregnancy, sometimes before a woman even knows she is pregnant. Remember that about half of all pregnancies are unplanned. Here are some steps women can take to get ready for a healthy pregnancy:

- Take a vitamin with 400 micrograms of folic acid daily
- Avoid alcohol, tobacco, street drugs
- Prevent infection by washing hands often
- See a healthcare professional regularly
- Talk with a healthcare professional about medical or any medication issues
- Question the use of substances at work or in the home that could do possible harm to developing baby
- Eat a healthful, balanced diet
- Avoid unpasteurized (raw) milk or any derivatives
- Avoid eating raw or undercooked meat

While pregnant, maintain these healthful habits, get early prenatal care, and go to every appointment.

For more information, call Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, 1-800-INFO or visit www.cc.gov/birthdefects, www.marchofdimes.org, or www.nj.gov/health.



Shining the Spotlight On Y.E.S. (Youth Energized in the Spirit) Ministry



Do you enjoy hanging out with friends? Is kindness, caring, and helping others part of your DNA? Would you like to deepen your

prayer life and find out how God is calling you to use your time, talents, and gifts? Then Y.E.S. (Youth Energized in the Spirit) is just the right the place for you! Y.E.S. is a parish ministry open to teens in grades six through twelve who are interested in meeting with friends and helping those in need with an eye toward a prayerful life.

"To me, Y.E.S. represents the greatest parts of my Catholic faith: service, community, and fellowship," says Grace Gibson, a junior at Shawnee High School and a Y.E.S. member since the sixth grade. "It has provided me with numerous opportunities to grow in my relationship with God and spread His word in the world. The Y.E.S. ministry constantly reminds me that my faith is important and alive, and I am grateful to be part of this wonderful ministry."

Y.E.S., Jr. (grades six through eight) meets quarterly and participates in a number of special events throughout the year. Y.E.S., Sr. (grades nine through twelve) meets weekly and takes part in outreach events that enhance the lives of others.

Linda Xerri, Youth Minister at St. Mary of the Lakes since 2003, says she has been blessed to lead the parish Youth Ministry program for the past eleven years, having witnessed the power of the Holy Spirit, as teens are moved to share their time, talents, and gifts in countless ways.

"Many volunteer their time as junior catechists in the P.R.E.P. office," Linda says. "Some read at Mass or serve as counselors at Vacation Bible School, while others lead our congregation in song. Some even serve as ushers. They cook casseroles, serve pancakes, collect canned goods with the Knights of Columbus, bake cookies, deliver food with the Society of St. Vincent de Paul and serve meals at shelters. Each summer, dozens of high school students travel to Baltimore to shelter the homeless by participating in our annual 'Build' week with Habitat for Humanity. Our Youth Ministry is vital to the growth and sustainability of our parish because it provides young people:

- a desire to live as disciples of Jesus in an ever changing and often challenging world;
- the feeling of being part of the Body of Christ through regular and consistent participation in the life, mission, and work of our faith community; and
- a place for teens to gather and to develop a personal, spiritual and intimate relationship with Jesus Christ."

We invite all teens in our parish to say "Yes" to Y.E.S. and join! A suggested donation of \$15.00 for Y.E.S., Jr. and \$25.00 for Y.E.S., Sr. can be sent with registration form found at www.smlparish.org to Linda Xerri at the parish office or email her at lxerri@smlparish.org for more information.



Come to Washington, D.C. and March for LIFE



Everyone is welcome to join five area parishes as they march in demonstration for commitment to LIFE. Buses will leave the church

parking lot after the 7:15 a.m. Mass on January 22nd. Cost for adults is \$20, students \$15. If you want to attend but cannot walk in the March, arrangements have been made at the Basilica of the National Shrine of the Immaculate Conception. For more information, contact Gene Kotowski, (609) 238-6807 or eugenekotowski@yahoo.com.

Caring for Homeless Families: An Opportunity to Help the Needy

As a member of the Interfaith Hospitality Network, St. Mary of the Lakes is blessed to have an opportunity to host homeless families in the Emmaus Center the week of January 17th.

Parishioners are invited to help us provide food and care throughout the week. Sign-up lists with assignments can be found at the Jackson Road entrance. For information, call Mike/Kathy, (609) 654-1715 or Jerry/Phyllis, (609) 654-8276.

Volunteer duties for which we need help:

- Providing dinner at the Emmaus Center
- Picking up/donating food, other items
- Hosting an evening from 5:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.
- Socializing, dining with families
- Hosting an overnight from 9:00 p.m. to 6:30 a.m.
- Driving families from the Emmaus Center to the day center at 6:30 a.m.
- Driving families from day center to the Emmaus Center at 5:00 p.m.
- Setting up/taking down facilities
- Laundering bed linens

Still Seeking IHN Minister

We still are searching for someone to lead our Interfaith Hospitality Network (IHN). This is a rewarding and important opportunity for someone to provide support and administrative duties to the parish and to the IHN center in Moorestown usually about every three months.

As ministry leader, you would oversee the key staff members who coordinate the volunteer efforts of providing meals and set up/take down sleeping facilities, launder bed linens, transport our furniture and drive families to/from the IHN day center in Moorestown, among other tasks. The leader also liaises with the area IHN Director to arrange the arrival/departure of up to four families for one week at least every three months.

If you have compassion for the needy and some administrative ability, this is a great way to use both those talents. If interested, contact the parish office or Jerry Grever at (609) 654-8276.

Pope Francis' January Prayer Intentions

Universal Prayer Intention: That those from diverse religious traditions and all people of good will may work together for peace.

Intention for Evangelization: That in this year dedicated to consecrated life, religious men and women may rediscover the joy of following Christ and strive to serve the poor with zeal.

U.S. Catholic Sisters Against Human Trafficking Update

January is National Slavery and Human Trafficking Awareness month. Women, men, and children in the United States and around the world are subjected to forced labor, domestic servitude, and the sex trade at the hands of human traffickers. U.S. Catholic Sisters are working to end this crime. Visit sistersagainsttrafficking.org. Ending Slavery is everyone's work.

Year of Mercy Pilgrimage to Italy



In response to Pope Francis' request to reflect more deeply on God's mercy in our lives, Bishop David M. O'Connell leads an 11-day pilgrimage from Newark to Rome from April 4th to April 14th, to Italy's

spiritual, liturgical, and cultural places that have shaped our Catholic identity over the centuries. For more details, visit www.dioceseoftrenton.org/holy-year-of-mercy-pilgrimage.

Paul VI Slam Dunk Tours

The Paul VI Eagles are ready to soar! Join us for a pre-game tour of our school, followed by an exciting Paul VI home basketball game:

Paul VI Girls v. Cherokee, Thursday, January 28th, Tours at 6:00 p.m., 7:00 p.m. Game

Email Mrs. Kathleen Stewart, Director of Admissions at kstewart@pvihs.org for details and/or information.

Weekly Calendar Sunday, January 10, 2016 to Sunday, January 17, 2016 Sunday, January 10 Masses 7:30 am.,9:00 a.m.,10:30 a.m.,12:00 p.m.,6:00 p.m. - Church **RCIA** 9:00 a.m. - Conference Room After 7:30 a.m.,9:00 a.m.&10:30 a.m. Masses- Emmaus Community Sunday Center Children's Church 10:30 a.m. - Conference Room YES Sr. Meeting 7:00 p.m. - Emmaus Center Mass 7:15 a.m. - Church Monday, January 11 Contemporary Music Rehearsal 7:00 p.m. - Church **RCIA** 7:00 p.m. - Conference Room Degree Team Practice 7:00 p.m. - Emmaus Center 9:00 a.m. - Church Tuesday, January 12 Mass 10:30 a.m. - Emmaus Center **Prayer Shawl Meeting IHN Pre-Stay Meeting** 7:30 p.m. - Emmaus Center Wednesday, January 13 7:15 a.m. - Church Mass Bible Study 10:15 a.m. - Emmaus Center 11:00 a.m. - Conference Room Legion Of Mary Glory to God Prayer Group 7:30 p.m. - Emmaus Center Adult Choir Practice 7:30 p.m. - Church Thursday, January 14 9:00 a.m. - Church Mass Adoration 9:30 a.m. - Church Prayer & Bible Study 10:00 a.m. - Emmaus Center Children's Choir Practice 3:30 p.m. - Parish Meeting Room Benediction 7:00 p.m. - Church Wedding Facilitators Meeting 7:00 p.m. - Conference Room **Knights of Columbus Business** 7:30 p.m. - Emmaus Center Meeting Friday, January 15 7:15 a.m. - Church Mass 9:30 a.m. - Church Confessions Saturday, January 16 Masses 9:00 a.m., 5:30 p.m. - Church Confessions 4:30 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. - Church Lapel Rose Distribution After 5:30 p.m. Mass Sunday, January 17 Masses 7:30 am.,9:00 a.m.,10:30 a.m.,12:00 p.m.,6:00 p.m. - Church Lapel Rose Distribution After Masses **RCIA** 9:00 a.m. - Conference Room 10:30 a.m. - Conference Room Children's Church